HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

July 20, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Vice Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Charles Fridal and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Beverly Daws. Roll was called.

Fridal moved to approve the agenda. Andersen seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the minutes of June 2010. Andersen seconded. Carried.

Andersen moved to pay the bills. White seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the financial report of June 2010. White seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 18-10 Resending Resolution 17-10. White seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Fridal, Andersen, Casady, White 
NAYES: None

ABSENT: Daws
Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 19-10 Assess Taxes on 99 & 101 N Center Point Road. Fridal seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Fridal, Andersen, Casady, White
NAYES: None

ABSENT: Daws
Ransford explained the ideals for the 5 year plan. The board members had a discussion about the 5 year plan.
The board held a discussion on doing the Website/Credit Cards. They decided to have a demonstration and joint meeting with the City Council. Ransford said he would line that up.

Ransford told the board that the City was trying to have an ATM put into the City Hall. They are hoping this will help people wanting to pay by debit or credit cards.

Fridal made a motion to take bids for replacing the 2000 F-250 Ford ¾ ton truck. Andersen seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fridal made a motion to go forward with getting a loan for the upcoming projects of replacing of water main lines and to set up public hearing for the loan. Andersen seconded the motion. 
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board that we installed a bulk water system. It has a coin operation machine so no one has to be there to do it. It is open Monday thru Friday 7:00am to 3:30pm.
Ransford told the board the 12” water main on Blairsferry Road had to be repaired on July 12 & 13 in front of Peck’s. The break was due to a large rock under the PVC water main.
Ransford told the board that we have been working lowering the valve boxes that are sticking up on the sidewalks. 

Ransford showed the board a preliminary plat for the Tower Commerce Park. It is a 50 acre track of land east of Stamy Road, west of Hawkeye Dr., south of Tower Terrace Rd.  The property owner is asking for C-3 and I-1 Zoning for this property. 
Ransford told the board about the water main break on C Avenue which happen on July 19, 2010

 Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting. Andersen seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Vice-Chairperson, Gary Casady
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
